
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
  80 Columbia Avenue  Marysville, WA 98270 

(360) 363-8100  (360) 651-5099 FAX 

April 23, 2022 

 

 

 

Joe Hopper 

LDC, Inc. 

1851 Central Place South, Suite 101 

Kent, WA 98030 

 

Re: M-51 Industrial Grading – Technical Review 2 

 PA 22002 

 

Dear Joe, 

 

After reviewing the revised application materials, for the above referenced proposal, the 

Planning Division has the following comments: 

1. Sheet ER-01 & GR-01 shall be amended, as follows: 

a. The plan shows installation of a temporary culvert and construction access onto 

51st Avenue NE.  Unless the applicant obtains approval from the Corp and DOE to 

impact the existing lineal ditch, which has been identified as a regulated critical 

area, the plans shall be revised and the temporary culvert and construction 

entrance shall be removed. 

b. It appears grading is proposed within the 75 foot Category III lineal ditch critical 

area buffer.  The plans shall be required to be revised to move the silt fencing, 

clearing limits and grading activity a minimum of 75’ from the edge of the lineal 

ditch critical area. 

2. Sheet ER-04 & GR-04 shall be amended, as follows: 

a. It appears grading is proposed within the 75 foot Category III lineal ditch critical 

area buffer.  The plans shall be required to be revised to move the silt fencing, 

clearing limits and grading activity a minimum of 75 feet from the edge of the 

lineal ditch critical area. 

b. The existing site entrance can remain, as proposed, however, clearly define the 

silt fencing and clearing limits south and north of the existing site entrance, 

located outside of the required 75 foot lineal ditch critical area buffer. 

Enclosed are copies of comments received from other City departments, and reviewing 

agencies.  Revised application materials must be accompanied with a written response 

detailing how each of the items outlined above and attached hereto have been addressed, 

and what sheet the change(s) can be found. 

If you have any questions regarding these comments, or would like to set up a technical 

review meeting, please contact me at cholland@marysvillewa.gov or by phone at 

360.363.8207. 

 

  

mailto:cholland@marysvillewa.gov


Sincerely, 

 

Chris Holland 
 

Chris Holland 

Planning Manager 

 

cc: Haylie Miller, CD Director 

Ken McIntyre, PE, Assistant City Engineer 

Shane Whitney, Civil Plan Reviewer 

Mark Mowat, M-51 Industrial, LLC 

 




